

To the Chairperson and Members Of the Central Area Committee

3rd June 2022

Cabra/Glasnevin Area Report

Area Office

As part of Covid 19 restrictions the Cabra/Glasnevin Area Office is closed to the public however it remains open by phone and email.

Cabra Office email is Cabraoffice@dublincity.ie

Cabra Office phone line is 2227400

Blue bags for clean-ups can be collected by appointment - please phone or email the office and contact will be made to organise an appointment.

Reports of litter or dumping can also be emailed or phoned in the Cabra Office or alternatively, call the Central Area Litter Hotline 1800 248 348 or e-mail litter.central@dublincity.ie

Any other queries can be made to the office and we will make contact with the relevant sections of the City Council.

Community Clean -Ups

The Cabra-Glasnevin Office and Community team continues to support community clean ups in the area, by providing clean up equipment, bags and removal of bags. We will continue to support groups and welcome new residents groups who want to participate.

Phizzfest

Supported by Dublin City Council, the festival was a huge success following a break over Covid.

The committee exceeded their initial expectations for the size of the festival. The expansion of the festival was contributed to by the inaugural opening of the Friday market situated between the Soldier Memorial and Blessington Basin. The market had a number of local traders participating and will be expanding on the initial number of stalls

A Mosaic bench (funded by Dublin City Council) was unveiled as the starting point for the festival. Designs on the bench originated from students at a local school. The bench is situated next to the railings by the Soldier Memorial.

Newsletter in Support Of Ukrainian refugees

A newsletter highlighting festivals, events and activities of interest has been initiated with circulation to the primary locations for Ukrainians in the Cabra Glasnevin area.

Martin Savage Park

Update to be given by Les Moore

Cabra/Glasnevin Joint Policing Sub Committee (JPC)

The next meeting will be in September 2022, in Council Chambers.

Cabra Policing Forum

Was held on Tuesday 31st May at 7.15pm in John Paul Park Recreation Centre. Reports were presented from Bridewell, Mountjoy and Cabra Garda Stations

Sean Bay

Senior Staff Officer Cabra/Glasnevin Area

Ph: 222 7428

Email: sean.bay@dublincity.ie